Forest Park PTA General Meeting Monday, December 5, 2022 Meeting held at Forest Park Elementary

2022-2023 PTA Executive Board:

Megan Irwin - President
Courtney Black - President-Elect
Frances Mitchell - Treasurer (absent)
Erin Long - Treasurer-Elect(absent)
Lacey Watts - Secretary
Holly Beth Willis - Education
Sarah Duke - Buildings and Grounds (absent)
Mollie Campbell - Outreach
Sarah Smart - Communication (absent)
Laura Ritchie - Hospitality (absent)
Ruthie Loveless - Welcoming (absent)

Megan Irwin welcomed group and called the meeting to order at 8:30am.

Lacey made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous general meeting held on November 7. Holli Beth seconded. All approved, motion passed.

New Business, Megan Irwin:

- December 8th: Teacher and Staff luncheon at Holly Beth Willis' house
- December 8th: 2nd and 3rd grade field trip to the nutcracker
- December 16: PreK Nutcracker Performance
- December 20: 3rd Grade Performance
- December 21 Holiday Parties Room moms will be sending an email with details
- No general PTA meeting in January
- · Forest Park will host the Little Rock PTA meeting in January

Ms. Ketcher, Principal:

 Forest Park's ESSA Score was explained. Forest Park has received an A and we are in the top 5% of Arkansas. Forest Park has tested above the nation in 3rd, 4th and 5th grade. Please note that attendance effects the ACT Aspire scores. The 3rd, 4th and 5th graders will take the test in the spring. This will be the last time we will take this test before the district chooses a new standardized test. • ESchool has been down, but they are working on it.

Frances Mitchell, Treasurer (absent, report given by Megan Irwin)-

If you have any questions, email Frances.

Mollie Campbell- Outreach:

- Thanksgiving meal boxes went out to our FP families.
- The coat drive is finished. Thank you to all for your donations. Every FP child is going home with a bag of winter gear. All extras will be donated to Dorcas House.
- Today kicks off the canned food drive. FP is partnering with CALS to collect non-perishable food items. The class that collects the most items will receive a party.
- Christmas Wishlist for FP families- All shoppers have been assigned and will have until 12/16 to shop for their family.
- Student Council is creating a student letter. First edition goes out in January.

Holly Beth Willis, Education:

• We will review all submitted grants for approval during the exec meeting.

Megan Irwin adjourned the meeting at 8:41am.

Minutes Submitted by: Lacey Watts, PTA Secretary

Minutes Approved by: Megan Irwin, PTA President

Megan Irwin